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PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN SPONSORED  
CHRISTMAS SOCIAL 

ALL St. Andrew women are 
invited to attend the PW Christmas 
Social on Saturday, December 14, 
2024, from 6:00–8:00pm at the 
home of Janice Brooks, 4436 Kendal 
Way, Suffolk.   

Please join us for a shared 
potluck dinner, fellowship, and fun! A 

sign-up sheet will be posted in the Atrium. 
Questions:  contact host Janice Brooks at 757-771-9944, 
or teachingmrsbrooks@gmail.com, or PW Moderator 
Loyce Bryan at 757-615-6822 or loycebryan@gmail.com. 
Remember, ALL women of St. Andrew are welcome, even 
if you don’t attend the monthly meetings. 

~Loyce Bryan, PW Moderator 

 
 
 

SUPPLY MINISTERS 
 The St. Andrew Worship Elders have continued 
their role for contacting and scheduling guest ministers 
through January 5th, 2025.  At present, we have lined up 
the following guest ministers who will be visiting our 
church to share their message with us each week through 
the end of December: 

• 12/1 – Rev. Allen Kemp 

• 12/8 – Rev. Allen Kemp 

• 12/15 – Rev. Allen Kemp 

• 12/22 – Cantata Sunday, lay leadership – no minister  

• 12/29 - Rev. Csilla Lucskay 
 We look forward to worshipping with each of our 
visiting pastors through the Advent season. 

~ Doug Gordon & Shaun Nagy, Worship Elders 

 

CHRISTMAS JOY OFFERING 
The fourth and last Special Offering of the 

Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) for 2024 will be received at 
St. Andrew on Sunday, December 22.    50% of this 
offering will be used to honor the faithfulness of current 
and retired church workers and their families by providing 
financial assistance in their times of need through the 
Assistance Program of the Board of Pensions.  The other 
half will be used for leadership development and 
education at Presbyterian-related schools and colleges 
equipping communities of color.      Please give generously 
to the Christmas Joy Offering as you are able in support of 
those who have faithfully served and those who are 
preparing to do so.  When we all do a little – it adds up to 
a lot.     

~Danny Lovell & Rob Estes, Mission 
 

 

CHRISTMAS CANTATA 

Please join us on Sunday, 
December 22nd as the choir presents 

our annual Christmas Cantata during the 
10:00am service. This year’s presentation 

will be familiar carols arranged by John Rutter. 
If you’re interested in lending your talents to the 

music ministry at St. Andrew, or would just like some 
more information, please speak with Al after the Sunday 
service – see you in worship! 

~Al Reese, Music Director 

 
 
CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICE 

Please mark your 
calendars to join us for one 
service on Christmas Eve at 
5:00pm.  It will be led by lay-leaders and will feature 
an ‘instant pageant’ for which volunteers of all ages 
will be encouraged to participate.  Traditional carols 
and hymns will be sung, including the singing of 
‘Silent Night’ by candlelight. 

We hope to see you then! 
~The Worship Committee & Al Reese, Music Director 

 

The Bagpiper 
 

Angel Tree/Mitten Tree 
Items Due December 1 
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ST ANDREW WELCOMES 
THE REV DR LOU VENTURA  

IN JANUARY 2025 
Ruling Elder and Transition Team Leader Heather 

Gregg announced to the congregation on October 20, 
2024 that St. Andrew will welcome the Rev Dr Lou 
Ventura as our Interim/Transition Pastor on Monday, 
January 6, 2025 with her first Sunday in the pulpit on 
January, 12, 2025.  
Below are excerpts taken from an email sent to the 
congregation on October 27, 2024: 

 “Rev. Dr. Lou received her Master of 
Divinity from Regent University, was ordained in 
2013 and served at Franklin Presbyterian Church 
for nine years. She has served on PEVA’s 
Commission on Ministry (COM), on their 
Presbytery Council, and earned her Doctor of 
Ministry from Pittsburgh Theological Seminary. 
She has had training from PCUSA in 
Interim/Transitional Ministry, Mediation, and 
Coaching.  

(After additional training) she realized 
her heart’s desire was really in the interim 
ministry part of a church’s life, so she left 
Franklin Presbyterian Church and began serving 
as the Interim Pastor at Great Bridge 
Presbyterian Church. She has been at Great 
Bridge since the summer of 2022.  

She is going to guide our family of faith 
through this interim process — understanding 
who we are and what kind of minister that we 
need, and preparing us to welcome our next 
installed pastor here at St. Andrew.” 

Please continue to pray for St. Andrew’s 
leaders/officers, for our interim pastor Dr Rev Lou, for our 
future pastor, and for all of our church family as we go 
through the interim process.  We thank the Transition 
Team (Heather, Rob Estes, & Steve Poole) for their 
dedication in finding Rev Dr Lou as our Transition Pastor. 

~Liza Tucker, Bagpiper Editor 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We welcome and thank Susan Cox for taking over 

as our new E-Prayer Chain coordinator/contact person 
(after November 24, 2024).  Thank you to Beth Lyon-
Suhring for her many years of service as the E-Prayer 
Chain contact person. 

There is tremendous comfort that comes from 
knowing that you are being lifted up in prayer when you 
or someone you love is in distress.  That comfort is 
magnified when prayers are said by many people united in 
God’s love. 

St. Andrew has an active prayer chain, comprised 
of many people who have made the commitment to pray 
for others when needs arise.  If you would like to be a part 
of St. Andrew’s prayer chain, committing to pray for 
others, we would love to welcome you into that ministry, 
too.  Contact Susan at susanmcox2017@gmail.com and 
she will add your name to the email distribution list for 
prayer requests.  

If you are in need of prayers, contact Susan Cox at  
susanmcox2017@gmail.com 
(after November 24, 2024). 

 
 

 

SESSION HIGHLIGHTS 
November 21, 2024 Stated Meeting 

• Approved the DCE Separation Covenant. 

• Approved the Interim Church Cleaning Plan 
presented by the Property Committee. 

• Approved the Fellowship Committee plan for a 
brief Christmas cookies & punch/hot chocolate social 
after the Christmas Cantata on December 22nd.  
Church School activities will continue that day. 

• Approved Mission & Service request for the 
traditional “Souper Bowl” food collection in January, 
donations to support the Suffolk Christian Fellowship 
Center food pantry.   

~David McKercher, Clerk of Session 

mailto:standrew@standrewpres.us
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PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN & MEN 
SPONSORED CHRISTMAS OFFERING 

Every Christmas season, PW solicits 
congregational support for an organization(s) local and/or 
international that provides services that contribute to the 
well-being of the most vulnerable in all societies for our 
Christmas Mission.  This year we will focus on local needs.  
PW’s Christmas Mission Offering will be designated to 
support Tidewater Pastoral Counseling (TPC).  TPC accepts 
donations to help individuals or families who need 
counseling support but do not have the means to pay for 
it.    

PW is pleased to announce that this year 
Presbyterian Men will partner with us for our Christmas 
Mission Offering.  The Presbyterian Women and 
Presbyterian Men thank you in advance for the support of 
this worthwhile service. Checks can be made out to “St. 
Andrew PW” with notation “Christmas Mission” and 
placed in the PW mailbox in the office, Sandy Poole’s (PW 
Treasurer) church member mailbox located in the hall 
across from the kitchen, or given to Sandy directly.  Cash 
donations are accepted.  You may put your cash donation 
in an envelope marked “PW Christmas Mission.”  
Donations will be accepted until mid-January 2025. 

~Loyce Bryan, PW Moderator 

 
 
 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 
Our December meeting will be 

December 10 at 10:00am in the Atrium. 
The lesson is Water Justice from the 
Horizon’s Study Let Justice Roll Down, 
Gad’s Call to Care for Neighbors and All 
Creation.   Gloria Womble will facilitate 

the lesson with Joan Jensen providing the Devotional.  
Our January meeting will be on January 14, at 

10:00am in the Atrium.  The lesson is Air Quality. 
Denise McAlpine will facilitate the lesson and Sandy Poole 
will provide the devotional.  Denise volunteers with 
Nature’s Nanny Wildlife Rehabilitation.  She plans to bring 
some of her birds to show us.  She will talk about how air 
quality impacts our trees and other flora which provide 
nests, shelter and food for a variety of forest creatures. 

~Loyce Bryan, PW Moderator  
 
 
 
 

 

ANNUAL REPORTS DUE  
Sunday December 29, 2024 

  It’s time again for the Staff & Committee Year-end 
reports which will be distributed to everyone before the 
Annual Congregational Meeting on January 26, 2025. We 
would like the report to be available for the congregation 
to review two weeks prior to the meeting date. With this 

in mind, please email your year–end report 
as soon as possible, or no later than Sunday, 
December 29, so that Beth Martin will have 
time to compile the packet. 

  Outgoing deacons and elders are asked to work on 
this with their replacements. If you are a new deacon or 
elder, the report is a short narrative outline of your 
committee’s activities throughout the year highlighting a 
few key projects. Please keep it to a single page if possible. 
  Please email the reports to the church office, in 
Word format, to standrew@standrewpres.us so the 
Annual Report can be compiled for email and print 
distribution.  Thanks so much!   

~Beth Martin, Secretary 
 

 

DEACON’S FUND 
 Every 5th Sunday St. Andrew collects what is called 
the Deacon’s Fund.  On that day the loose plate offering is 
set aside to provide assistance to members of the church 
who need some temporary help in making ends meet, 
paying unexpected medical bills, or emergency repairs. 
 December is a 5th Sunday month.  Please consider 
giving a little extra cash on December 29th to help those 
in need. 

 

PRAYER TEAM 
“This is my commandment,  

that you love one another as I have loved you.”                                                         
                                                              ~John 15:12 

   One way that St. Andrew is looking to 
fulfill this commandment is by offering a time 
of prayer with a prayer partner in a 
comfortable and private space immediately 
after worship. If you would be comforted or 

encouraged by prayer, we will have someone available to 
pray with you in the parlor located in the hallway by the 
restrooms. All conversations will be kept confidential. 

~Angie Hillis-Baurle 

 

mailto:standrew@standrewpres.us
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NOTES FROM RECEIVING TREASURER: 
INCOME TAX STRATEGY  
Making charitable donations directly from a taxable 
individual retirement account (IRA) when 
age related mandatory distributions are required is a 
legitimate way to reduce your taxable  
income. 
CONTRIBUTION REPORT & STEWARDSHIP STATUS FOR 
2025   
The third 2024 Report of Contributions, which shows 
donations through the end of November,  
will be placed in your church mailbox in early December.  
At the bottom of this report will be a  
note showing your new offering envelope (or other 
account) number for 2025.  Your recorded  
Estimate of Giving for 2025 will also be provided. 
OFFERING ENVELOPES 
Because postage for small parcels is about as high as the 
cost of the envelopes, I will place the 2025 boxes of 
offering envelopes in the church member mailboxes 
(across the hall from the kitchen) before December 15 for 
each household which used their envelopes in 2024.   Any 
others who indicate to me a desire to have them by  
December 8 will also receive them at that time. Please use 
your new 2025 account number on the memo line of 
checks not contained in offering envelopes.  Mailing 
checks inside an appropriate 2025 offering envelope will 
also help me accurately record donations.   

~Whit Tucker, Receiving Treasurer  
(757-482-2284) 

 

STAFF HOLIDAY BONUS REQUEST 
Dear Members of St. Andrew, 
              As Personnel and Office Elders and Deacons, we are 
writing to ask your help with giving a well-deserved holiday bonus 
for our staff. Throughout the year our Christian Education 
Director, Music Director, Secretary, Pre-School Director, Youth 
Director, Housekeeper, and Nursery Workers enrich our church in 
many meaningful ways.   
              With the Christmas season fast approaching, our 
thoughts turn to ways in which we can reward their hard work and 
diligence.  By church members donating money for the Christmas 
bonuses, money will not have to be taken from the operational 
budget, and the church is able to appropriately thank the staff.   
              The Session has approved an offering to be taken to 
enable the members to show their appreciation. Please place 
your offering in the offering plate by Sunday, Dec. 15th, or mail it 
to the office to be received no later than Tuesday, Dec. 17th with 
“Christmas Bonus” written in the memo line of your check. 
(Church mailing address:  St. Andrew Presbyterian Church; 
Attn:  Whit Tucker; 1885 Bridge Road, Suffolk, VA  23433) 

              As always, only the Receiving Treasurer will have 
knowledge of individual amounts given. The entire amount will 
then be distributed according to a formula directly linked to each 
staff member’s base salary. 
 Please thoughtfully and prayerfully consider your 
offering.  If you have questions, see any member of the Personal 
and Office Committee.   

       Sincerely,                                                    
                                      The Personnel and Office Committee 

 

ST ANDREW CHILDREN RECEIVE BIBLES 
 The following children received Bibles during the 
church service on November 17, 2024: 
The Children of God Storybook Bible by Desmond Tutu 

Kindergarten students Abigail Higgs, Elenor Madden 
and Alaric Theard 

The Deep Blue Kids’ Bible 
Third- through Fifth-Grade Students Luke Estes, 
Bryce Gray, Ryan Gray, Houston Higgs, Holly Lanoue, 
Josie Luck, Evelyn Madden, Lucas Nagy, Grant 
Smyers and Ian Wilson 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Jennifer Stone is very happy to announce the 
marriage of her daughter Sayge Taylor to Reilly 
McCourt on October 13, 2024.  They are residing in 
Deer Park, WA.  

 
  

PRESBYTERIAN MEN 
The next Presbyterian Men’s Group gathering 

takes place on December 9th at 6:00pm in St Andrew Hall.  
Dinner is available for $10.00.  We’ll continue with our 
guest speaker series, which has proven to be both 
entertaining and informative. 

For the first gathering of 2025 on January 13th we 
look forward to hosting Denise McAlpine who will talk to 
us about her important work with a bird rescue 
organization called Nature’s Nanny.   

Watch for the sign-up sheet in the atrium each 
month.  If you have any questions or suggestions for 
future speakers, please contact Roger Nelson, Lin 
Hanbury, John Gillis, or Bob Thompson.     

~ Bob Thompson  
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         PRAYERS & SQUARES QUILTING 
        In November 55 quilts were blessed during 
worship.  The quilts were made for and given to 40 
children and youth and 15 to seniors as part of their Angel 
Tree gifts.  The quilts included Batman, Superman, trains, 
animal fabrics, 'I Spy’ Quilts, flower prints and more.  A 
huge thank you to the women who helped create these 
quilts! 
       There will be no Prayers and Squares meeting in 
December.  Frances will be at church in St Andrew Hall on 
Friday, December 13 for anyone wanting to turn in a 
completed project, receive help with a project or to get a 
new project to work on. 
        January meetings will be Friday, January 10 and 
Friday January 24 at 10:00am in St Andrew Hall.  Come 
enjoy time with other St. Andrew women and help make 
prayer quilts.  If you've been attending before, please 
bring whatever project you have and are working on.  If 
you are interested in learning about quilts and sewing, 
come see what we are doing in January. 
        If you would like to request a prayer quilt for a friend 
or family member, please complete a request form and 
put it in Frances Jornov's box or contact her at 
francesjrnv@charter.net or 757-646-8955.  There are 
many completed quilts in our closet ready to be dedicated 
and given.  Also, there are Pocket Prayer Squares in the 
atrium that you may take to include in a card or give to 
someone. Say a prayer, tie a knot and pass it to your 
friend or relative.  They will fit in a pocket or purse and the 
person can take your prayers everywhere with them. 
        There are three sewing machines in the Prayers and 
Squares closet. If you are 12 years old or older, give 
Frances a call to let her know of your interest in learning 
to sew or if you need a review to use your sewing 
machine. Frances would like to have a beginner’s sewing 
class.  You may use one of our machines or bring your 
own.  A first project would be to make a square pillow. 
        Come join us, you don't have to sew.  We need help 
putting the ties into the quilts, pressing fabric and 
straightening the fabric shelves.  And don't forget we do 
enjoy the visiting!  Looking forward to seeing your smiling 
faces! 

~Frances Jornov 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HELP KEEP ST ANDREW PEST FREE! 
 The change in the weather has increased the 
presence of mice in the church facilities.  To help abate 
the problem, we’ve established the following procedures: 

• No food left on tables and countertops, unless 
stored in a sealed plastic/metal container or placed in the 
refrigerators.   

• All counters, tables, etc., must be thoroughly 
wiped down after food has been served.    

• All committees serving food on Kirk Night or other 
events are responsible for taking trash bags to the 
dumpster at the conclusion of the event. If assistance is 
required, please notify a member of the Property 
Committee. 

• Pet food/birdseed must be stored in a sealed 
plastic container. Unopened food in cardboard containers 
(ex:  breakfast cereal) should also be placed in sealed 
containers. 
 Please do your part to keep the church clean and 
free of items that attract rodents.  Please see one of the 
Property Deacons if you have any questions. 

~The Property Committee  
 

 

CHURCH RETREAT 
  Info and sign-up sheets for the Outer Banks 
Church Retreat held March 9 – 16, 2025 are located in the 
Atrium.  Rooms are still available!  Join your church family 
at a beach house in Corolla, NC for few days of fellowship, 
shared meals, devotions and free time for reading, 
shopping, sightseeing and strolls along the beach.  Link to 
the cottage: 
https://www.outerbanksvacations.com/property/corolla-
point-break .  Any questions?  Contact Gwen Elmore or 
Rena Thompson.   

~Congregational Care Committee 

 
 

DINNER FOR 8 
 The Fall Dinner for 8 groups are wrapping up, so 
it’s time to get you excited for our Spring session in 2025!  
Get-togethers will be once each month during February, 
March and April followed by an All-Group Potluck held in 
the first part of May.  Look for sign-up sheets in the Atrium 
in January, 2025!  Please join us as we get to know our 
fellow SAPC members!  Questions?  Contact Gwen Elmore 
or Rena Thompson.  

~Congregational Care Committee 

 
                                                                         

https://www.outerbanksvacations.com/property/corolla-point-break
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SOUP KITCHEN 
Thursday, January 16, 2025 

Salvation Army; Bank Street, Suffolk 
Cupcakes needed at 

St. Andrew by 9:30am 
 
 

CAPS NIGHT STAY RETURNS 
“Lord, when did we see you hungry and feed you, or thirsty and 
give you something to drink?...When did we see you a stranger 
and invite you in…(The Lord replied) Truly I tell you, whatever 
you did for one of the least of these brothers and sisters of 
mine, you did for me.” ~Matthew 25:  38 - 40 

 Coalition Against Poverty in Suffolk (CAPS) Night 
Stay Program will be hosted by James River Community 
Church in the Eclipse Neighborhood of Suffolk. The Night 
Stay Program offers a safe place to sleep and food to eat 
for folks who would otherwise be on the streets, in their 
cars, or even in the woods overnight. 
 There are volunteer opportunities for members of 
St Andrew to help with this program on January 23 & 25.  
Look for the sign-up sheets in the Atrium for the following:  
purchasing breakfast items, making bag lunches, preparing 
dinner, serving dinner/clean-up, and working a night shift. 
 For more information, contact Angie Hillis-Baurle 
at love2dance68@gmail.com or 757-615-3873 (call or 
text). 
 

THANK YOU 
 The Fellowship Committee would like to say 
THANK YOU to all who donated food and / or their time, 
to make the reception for Beth Lyon-Suhring so 
successful. We also want to thank the congregation for 
attending the reception. We wish Beth a very peaceful and 
blessed retirement.  

~Amy Gray, Angel Henkel, & Angela Martin;  
Fellowship Comm. 

 
 

The Finance Report is posted on the bulletin board in the 
Office Workroom next to the Atrium.  Questions?  See 
Russell Richards. 

 

2025 BUDGET & PLEDGE PROGRESS 
St. Andrew’s expense budget for 2025 is $502,345.  

This represents a decrease of 5% compared to our current 
2024 budget.  Since our pledges in the past several years 
have represented about 81% of our total income, we set 
our pledge target for 2025 at 81% of our expected 
expenses.  Thus, our target is $406,900.  As of the middle 
of November, we have received 71 pledges totaling 
$378,290.  This is 93% of our target – a shortage of 
$28,610.   

We still have 21 families that pledged this year, 
but have not yet responded. We could easily reach our 
target if those families pledged similar amounts to what 
they are currently giving.  If you have not yet submitted an 
“Estimate of Giving” card, please do so before the end of 
December.  If you need an “Estimate of Giving” card, you 
can pick up one from the table at the entrance to the 
sanctuary.  

~Finance Committee 
 
 

SUFFOLK CHRISTIAN  
FELLOWSHIP CENTER 

Donations due on Dec 15 & Jan 19 

(Clothing and shoes, with an emphasis on items for 
men, as well as blankets, bedding, linens and towels) 

Donated items can be brought to St. Andrew 
on the 3rd Sunday of each month and placed in the 
same area as the food that is collected and delivered 
to SCFC.  If you have any questions, please contact 
Danny Lovell or Rob Estes. 

 
 
  

“SOUPER” BOWL SUNDAY  
Food collection:  Jan. 19 – Feb. 9, 2025 

 Mission and Service Committee will be collecting 
canned food and other 
non-perishable items for 
the annual "Souper” Bowl 
competition (AFC team v. 

NFC team).  Show your support for the team you think has 
the best chance of winning the Super Bowl by depositing 
your canned items in either the NFC or AFC box located in 
the Atrium.  Collection dates are January 19 through 
February 9, 2025.   

All items will be donated to the Suffolk Christian 
Fellowship Center food pantry. 

Which team do you think will win?  Wear your 
team colors on “Souper” Bowl Sunday.

KIRK NIGHT RETURNS IN 2025 
Save the date! 

Kirk Night will resume for the 
Winter/Spring session  

in February-March 2025. 
 

mailto:love2dance68@gmail.com
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COVENANT OF  
TEMPORARY SEPARATION 

Beth Lyon-Suhring, former Director of Christian 
Education at St. Andrew, will be taking some time away 
from the church to provide a healthy separation as St. 
Andrew begins to discern what ministry models best fit 
going forward.  Beth and St. Andrew’s Session have 
worked out a Covenant of Temporary Separation for this 
period.  The Covenant states that she will not serve in any 
advisory role in the church, not intervene in any disputes, 
and not participate in regular worship, classes, or 
fellowship activities until such time as Session and Beth 
agree that it is in the best interests of the church for her to 
do so again. 

This Covenant of Temporary Separation does not 
require the termination of personal friendships with 
church members. 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DECEMBER 
5 John & Leigh Gillis 
21 Aaron & Sandra Carnegie 
21 Joshua & Hannah Emert 
24 Marc & Margaret Richardson 
26 Jim & Julia Pratt 
27 Bob & Rena Thompson 
28 Howard & Julie Anderson 
30 Joe Justice & Michelle Malvern 
 

JANUARY 
  5 Joan & Steven Jensen 
14 Shaun & Becky Nagy 

DECEMBER 
Vanessa Buehlman   2 
Kevin Gray   5 
Avery Nicole Spires   6 
Joyce Poe  12 
Brenda Lovell  14 
Kim Smith  14 
Whit Tucker  14 
Philip Goodwin  15 
Will Haverty  17 
Amanda Phelps  17 
Janice Brooks  19 
Becky Nagy  20 
Jeremy Mushero  21 
Ryan Schoenberg  21 
Virginia Stephenson  22 
Jordan Hillis  23 
Kelly Holcomb Lucas    23  
Irene Whitfield  25 
Joshua Emert  26 
Wayne Prince  27 
Leslie Hamrick  28 
Chris Prince  29 
Ralph Steinert  31 
 

JANUARY 
Courtney Gartman  1 
Tricia Haverty  1 
Jody Luck  3 
Bert Senter  4 
Rhonda Gordon  5 
Sally Johnson  5 
Joy Luck  5 
Margee Milliser  5 
Rhys Franklin   7 
Sarah Lemon  8 
Joe Luck  8 
Deborah Sessoms   8 
Peyton Ellenor   9 
Maureen Higgs   9 
Frank Womble  11 
Jennifer Coston  12 
Diane Bondurant  12 
David Lemon  17 
Philip Golding  18 
Patrick Missel  18 
Russell Richards  19 
Shaun Nagy  20 
Gloria Womble  21 
Katherine Caggiano  24 
Andrew Chapman  24 
Stephen Steele  27 
Debbie Walker  27 
Lindsay Milliser  28 
Ross Roberts  28 
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*Christian Education Building (CEB)   *Renaissance School for the Arts (RSA)  *St. Andrew Hall (SAH) *Suffolk Christian Fellowship Center (SCFC) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1  

First Sunday of 
Advent 

10:00 Worship Service; 
Communion 
11:00 Church School 
Angel Tree/Mitten Tree 
Items Due 

2 
9:00 Yoga SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, 
CEB* 
7:00 AA & Al-Anon, 
Alateen – CEB* 

3 
9:30 – 5:00 Last RSA* 
(CEB*) 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration Bells 
 

4 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
SAH* 
7:00 Chancel 
Choir 
 

5 6 
6:00 Dinner for 
8 group dinner, 
Atrium 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals 
on Wheels 

7 
8:30 – 10:30  
12- Step Program, 
CEB* 
 

8 
Second Sunday of 

Advent 
10:00 Worship Service 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 
 

9 
9:00 Yoga SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, 
CEB* 
6:00 Presbyterian 
Men, SAH* 
7:00 AA & Al-Anon, 
Alateen – CEB* 

10 
10:00 Presbyterian 
Women Circle, Atrium 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration Bells 
 

11 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
SAH* 
Noon Widows 
Walk, Library 
7:00 Chancel 
Choir 
 

12 13 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals 
on Wheels 
 

14 
8:30 – 10:30  
12- Step Program, 
CEB* 
6:00 – 8:00 -
Presbyterian 
Women sponsored 
Women’s Covered 
Dish Social, home 
of Janice Brooks 

15 
Third Sunday of 

Advent 
10:00 Worship 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 
Staff Holiday Bonus 
Contributions Due 
Clothing donations 
accepted for SCFC* 

16 
9:00 Yoga SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, 
CEB* 
4:00 – 7:00 Boy 
Scout Function, 
Sanctuary, Atrium 
& SAH* 
7:00 AA & Al-Anon, 
Alateen – CEB* 

17 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration Bells 
 

18 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
SAH* 
7:00 Chancel 
Choir 
 

19 
NO Soup 
Kitchen 
6:00 Diaconate 
& Session 

20 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals 
on Wheels 
 

21 

8:30 – 10:30  
12- Step Program, 
CEB* 

22 

Fourth Sunday of 
Advent 

10:00 Worship Service:  
Christmas Cantata  
Joy Offering Received 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 

23 
9:00 Yoga SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, 
CEB* 
7:00 AA & Al-Anon, 
Alateen – CEB* 

24 
Christmas Eve 

5:00 Christmas Eve  
Worship Service for 
all ages 

25 26 27 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals 
on Wheels 
 

28 
8:30 – 10:30  
12- Step Program, 
CEB* 
 

29 
10:00 Worship Service 
Deacons Fund 
Collected 
Annual Reports Due 
 

30 
9:00 Yoga SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, 
CEB* 
7:00 AA & Al-Anon, 
Alateen – CEB* 

31 
New Year’s Eve 
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*Renaissance School for the Arts (RSA)     *Christian Education Building (CEB)     *St. Andrew Hall (SAH)      *Suffolk Christian Fellowship Center (SCFC) 
 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 

St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals on 
Wheels 
 

4 
8:30 – 10:30  
12-Step 
Program, 
CEB* 
 

5 
10:00 Worship Service; 
Communion 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 
 

6 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga, SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, CEB* 
7:00 AA & Al-Anon, 
Alateen – CEB* 

7 
9:30 – 5:00 RSA* 
(CEB*) 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration Bells 
 

8 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 
Noon Widows 
Walk, Library 
7:00 Chancel 
Choir 

9 10 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals on 
Wheels 
10:00 Prayers & 
Squares, SAH* 
 

11 
8:30 – 10:30  
12-Step 
Program, 
CEB* 
 

12 
10:00 Worship Service 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 
 
 

13 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga, SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, CEB* 
6:00 Presbyterian Men, 
SAH* 
7:00 AA & Al-Anon, 
Alateen – CEB* 

14 
9:30 – 5:00 RSA* 
(CEB*) 
10:00 Presbyterian 
Women Circle in 
Atrium 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration Bells 

15 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 
7:00 Chancel 
Choir 

16 
Salvation Army 
Soup Kitchen – 
Bank St, Suffolk 
6:30 Diaconate 
& Session 

17 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals on 
Wheels 
 

18 
8:30 – 10:30  
12-Step 
Program, 
CEB* 
 

19 
10:00 Worship Service 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 
Clothing donations 
accepted for SCFC* 
‘Souper’ Bowl Food 
Donations Begin 

February Bagpiper 
Info Due 

20 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga, SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, CEB* 
7:00 AA & Al-Anon, 
Alateen – CEB* 

21 
9:30 – 5:00 RSA* 
(CEB*) 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration Bells 
 

22 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 
Noon Widows 
Walk, Library 
7:00 Chancel 
Choir 

23 
CAPS Night 
Stay at James 
River 
Community 
Church 

24 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals on 
Wheels 
10:00 Prayers & 
Squares, SAH* 
 

25 
8:30 – 10:30  
12-Step 
Program, 
CEB* 
CAPS Night 
Stay at James 
River 
Community 
Church 

26 
10:00 Worship Service 
11:00 Annual 
Congregational Meeting 
11:00 Church School 
for all ages 

27 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga, SAH* 
10:00 Stitching, CEB* 
7:00 AA & Al-Anon, 
Alateen – CEB* 

28 
9:30 – 5:00 RSA* 
(CEB*) 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration Bells 
 

29 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 
7:00 Chancel 
Choir 

30 31 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals on 
Wheels 
 

 

 


